
 

Bell PS Newsletter 04 February 2022 

www.bellps.vic.edu.au bell.ps@education.vic.gov.au Phone:  9480 5622 

Principal:  David Twite Assistant Principal:  Emma Heywood 

 

Bell Primary School is a caring community that fosters a love of learning in young people.  At school and beyond, students are confident to 
think critically and empowered to thrive in a rapidly evolving world.  We are grounded by our school values of resilience, creativity, curiosity, 
collaboration and respect. 
 

Bell Primary School is a Child Safe School.  We are committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people, and have zero 
tolerance for child abuse. 
 

Bell Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation as the traditional custodians of 
the land the school is located upon, and pays respect to Elders past, present and emerging. 
 
 

From our Principal:  
 
Start of Term 1 
Welcome back everyone and whilst there are some obvious adjustments to the usual start of the year for schools, 
it is wonderful to see the students in class and out in the yard enjoying their time together as normal as possible at 
this point in time. 
 
As outlined in the Compass Newsfeed last week there are a number of vital safety measures in place to reduce the 
risk of COVID-19 spreading throughout the Bell Community, however nothing is fool proof and we will all continue 
to do our best to implement the Department’s return to school plan. Key COVID-safe steps implemented under the 
latest Operations Guide include: 
 

• Ventilation:  use of air purifiers and open windows/doors will keep the air flow as clean and fresh as possible in 
all 19 grades plus the three indoor specialist rooms (Art, Italian and Music) 

• Daily outdoor learning:  when practical, lessons will be conducted outside and all grades will eat outdoors when 
weather permits. Shade sail quotes are being prepared for the next phase of DET’s outdoor learning grants 
program. This will take time for approval and installation given it’s a state-wide initiative 

• Vaccinations:  staff will continue booking in for their third booster dose in the coming weeks as mandated by 
the government, and the 5-11 yo vaccination option is open to all Victorian families. Please note that all school 
visitors and volunteers who enter buildings will need to show evidence of a third dose by mid-March. 

• Limited mixing of grades inside:  maintaining grade bubbles as much as possible is still a priority even though 
our usual practice is for cohorts to connect and collaborate at various times each week.  Currently, any year level 
gatherings are conducted outside for purposeful educational reasons only. 

• Rapid Antigen Testing (RATS):  families have all received their first round of RATs for the weeks 1 and 2. The 

second round of kits will be handed out late next week in readiness for week 3 and 4 home testing. 

• General hygiene practices:  the basics of hand washing, sanitising and coughing/sneezing etiquette is still crucial 
along with wearing face masks inside (compulsory for Grades 3-6 and highly recommended for P-2).  Please 
note, we are yet to receive any back-up supplies from DET so BYO masks are crucial every day. We have a 
moderate supply of disposable masks that we have sourced as a school, but that supply will always be limited. 

 
The arrangements for students and staff who contract COVID-19, or are deemed a household contact, can be found 
on the school website along with all the above details. Simply go to the Communications tab and look for ‘COVID 
Safe Practices’. 
 
Staffing adjustments over the Holidays 
We announced two new teaching staff in the final week of Term 4, and I am pleased to say both Hannah Jamieson 
(Grade 5C) and Teresa Flatman (Grade 2C) have settled in well. Parents/carers of children in those grades might be 
able to pop in and see them during the coming weeks, however there will be the formal ‘getting to know you’ 
meetings in Week 6 (7-11 March) for some more in depth conversations. 
 
We also welcome back Robin Griffin to the school who has been on extended leave for a number of years. Robin 
will be working specific times of the day on Thursdays and Fridays supporting the High Ability Program for DET 

http://www.bellps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:bell.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.bellps.vic.edu.au/
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selected students in the senior years. This is the second year of the program and those small groups of students are 
engaged in an online program with local teacher support to extend their capabilities in either Literacy or Numeracy. 
 

Unfortunately, there two farewells from our Education Support staff with Effie Kyrpigikidis and Rein Edwards 
leaving Bell for various personal reasons. A full time support person will be selected this term through the usual 
application and interview process. 
 
Capital Works Project 
The new gym/hall and main building upgrades are on track to start at the end of Term 1 as we move to the tender 
phase in the coming weeks. The double portable has been removed and once we have finalised the successful 
contractor for the project, we will negotiate the details of the construction site and access points. We are hoping 
for reduced disruptions to the south end of the school grounds, with site plans clearly communicated to everyone 
via newsletters and the website once established. Just like the 2019 building project, the safety of the school 
community is the highest priority. 
 

We hope to be able to share the final plans with the community, starting with the students once the tender process 
is completed. Then everyone can see the great benefits this project will bring to the school and the wider 
community after hours. 
 
Community Skills on Offer? 
There are times when specific skill sets and expertise from our community can make a real difference to the school 
in our ongoing efforts to make Bell a better place for learning and teaching. Currently, one of our amazing parents, 
Dion Keech is working with me on redesigning the shelter shed into a kids’ hub for passive and social play. We are 
at the VSBA approval stage of this exciting school project and need a quantity surveyor to help with a Cost A plan 
to finalise the planning stage. If there is a community member with these skills who can help, or someone knows 
of a person we can engage to complete that work, please contact me as soon as practical on 
david.twite@education.vic.gov.au  
 

We are seeking some new fundraising leaders to step into this exciting role and help co-ordinate the range of events 
that we hope to run throughout the year. Event captains are appointed to organise the details of each event but 
without a small team of leaders, the effectiveness cannot be guaranteed. If you have communication and  
organisational skills and want to be a driver of community fundraising and engagement, please contact me or 
informally sound out our School Council Vice-President, Charles Beaton on 0427 820 283 or email 
charles@interconsult.com.au.   
 

On a broader scale, if you have not previously entered your skills sets into the Bell PS Skills and Experiences Survey, 
I urge you to do so here.  
 

This information can be used by School Council, the leadership team, fundraising leaders or teachers to follow up 
with adults with specific skills, talents or experiences that can support particular projects or learning initiatives. 
There is no obligation to commit if contacted, as we know people are often busy, but there are other times when 
assistance can be offered. At no time is personal or professional information entered used for commercial purposes.  
 

Currently, we have over 120 community members who have entered their information and, with school life 
beginning to open up, we hope to re-start a range of school base initiatives and bring talented parents/carers back 
into our school to help create an even better Bell.  
 
David Twite 
Principal 
 
 

Annual Privacy Reminder for 2022:  
 

Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school 
functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy.   
 

Further information can be found on the DET Privacy Collection Notice which is provided to families on enrolment. 
 

These documents can both be found on our website. 

mailto:david.twite@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:charles@interconsult.com.au
http://bit.ly/BellPSSurvey
https://www.bellps.vic.edu.au/source/Schools-Privacy-Policy-English.pdf
https://www.bellps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/det_privacy_collection_notice_at_nov21.pdf
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From our Assistant Principal:  
 
Grade Level Information Nights 
Year 1-6 grade level information nights will be conducted in Week 3 of this term (Monday 14 February - Friday 18 
February). These nights are an important opportunity for parents/carers to understand the learning foci, teaching 
and learning approaches and extra-curricular events and activities for the year. For Prep families this will be 
conducted in Week 6.  
 

Other important administration reminders will be sent to families via Compass in the coming weeks and will be 
available on the school website for future reference.  More information regarding the format of the night, exact 
dates and times for each year level will be communicated early next week via a separate Compass Newsfeed.  
 
Getting to Know You Meetings  
During Week 6 (March 7-11) of this term our Year 1-6 teachers will be conducting 1:1 Getting to Know You 
Meetings. These meetings facilitate individual time for parents/carers to share information about their child with 
this year’s classroom teacher/s and are an important opportunity for you to:  
 

• meet and get to know your child’s teacher(s)  

• help your child’s teacher(s) understand more about your child  

• exchange information to support your child’s learning, social and emotional needs  

• make plans with the teacher(s) about how you can both support your child  

• continue to strengthen the crucial home-school partnership  
 

These meetings, whilst about your child as a learner, are not designed to give detailed progress reports of student 
achievement given the early scheduling.   Exact days and times that Getting to Know You Meetings will occur for 
each year level will be communicated with parents/carers in the coming weeks.  
 

Prep teachers will be conducting Getting to Know You Meetings in Week 3 (February 14-18) and Prep families will 
be sent information via Compass early next week regarding the exact dates and times, as well as information about 
how to book a meeting.   
 
Tutoring for 2022 
2021 was another extraordinary and challenging one for everyone in the school community. As was the case 
previously, the remote learning experience last year was different for every student. While some students thrived 
and some continued progressing to the expected level, others will benefit from additional intensive learning 
support in 2022. 
 

Maria Tevelis and Xenia Matani, our Intervention/Tutoring staff for this year, will provide additional targeted 
teaching to identified students in need of extra assistance with their learning in either Reading or Mathematics.  
 

Maria will concentrate two days a week on providing this targeted support. Xenia will provide this support for the 
equivalent of 1.5 days per week, while also focusing on her role as Wellbeing leader for the remainder of the time. 
Intervention staff, in consultation with teachers and year level teams, are currently working together to identify 
students in need of tutoring support. These judgements will be based on multiple sources of evidence including 
Victorian Curriculum achievement levels and classroom-based assessments. 
 

Within the constraints of the additional funding, not all students achieving below the expected level in a learning 
area will receive additional support with an intervention/tutoring teacher. Data will continue to be monitored in an 
ongoing manner as students’ progress throughout the year and appropriate adjustments to the program will be 
made. 
 

Throughout the year all students, regardless of their achievement level, will continue to receive high quality 
classroom instruction though their classroom teacher who will teach to each student’s point of need, that is key to 
differentiation and ensuring learning growth and success for every student. 
 

Identified students will begin intervention/tutoring in the coming weeks and further information will be 
communicated directly to families. 
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Image Permission Forms  
At times, to document and promote the excellent work of Bell Primary School, photographs or digital images of 
students or their school work are shared with the community through student shared learning platforms e.g. Google  
Classroom, Bell Newsletters, the school website and local papers. 
 

Upon enrolment at Bell Primary School, parents/carers are provided with a consent form for the publication of their 
child’s work and image.  
 

A reminder that this form is valid for the duration of your child’s primary school years. If you wish to change your 
consent/non-consent to publish photographs, digital images and school work of the student at any time, we ask 
that you please notify the school in writing. 
 
Emma Heywood 
Assistant Principal 
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From the Office:  
 

New School Uniforms - PSW: 
 

To purchase new Bell PS School Uniforms, please see the PSW website here or phone 9768 0381 

with any enquiries. 
 

Second Hand School Uniforms – Shop Re-opening: 
 

The Second Hand Uniform Shop will be open each Monday morning in Term 1.  Call past and see 
Nicole around drop off time (9.00am-ish) with your gold coins ready.  Please wear a mask, social 
distance while waiting your turn, and check in on the QR code on the door.  There is no credit card 
facility available.  You can also drop off Bell-branded donations too! 
 
 

Arriving Late or Leaving Early – STOP WHAT YOU’RE DOING! 
 

Please DO NOT enter late arrivals or early departures on your Compass Parent Portal.  They must 
be entered on the Front Desk Kiosk ONLY.   Please help the admin staff out with this request. 
 
 

Missed Calls 
 

A reminder to all parents and carers to please wait a minute or two before reacting to a ‘Missed 
Call’ from this number on your mobile.  Staff will leave a message for you, often just a courtesy 
call which requires no call back at all.  
 

Calls can be made from every room/office at Bell, so it is difficult to guess the location of the 
‘Missed Call’ maker! 

 

New / Updated Medical Plans 
 

Anytime your child has a new or updated medical plan, please ensure IT IS ALWAYS DELIVERED 
TO THE OFFICE.   There are processes in place which involve admin staff updating your child’s 
medical information across the school.   
 

It is in your child’s best interest that everybody involved can easily access the most up to date 
medical information at all times. 
 

Around the Grounds:  
 
Please take note and advise your children that the organisations below have priority use of the designated areas 
in our School Grounds on the following dates and times, as a formal arrangement has been made with School 
Council.  This table will be updated as other bookings are approved. 
 

Just a reminder that UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES are footy or soccer boots to be worn on our Ovals. 
 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

2022 
Darebin 
Falcons 
Women’s 
Soccer 
Training 

South Oval 
5.00-8.00pm 
14 Feb-8 Apr 
APPROVED 

South Oval 
5.00-8.00pm 
14 Feb-8 Apr 
APPROVED 

South Oval 
5.00-8.00pm 
14 Feb-8 Apr 
APPROVED 

South Oval 
5.00-8.00pm 
14 Feb-8 Apr 
APPROVED 

   

 
 

       

 

https://www.psw.com.au/parents
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Diary Dates:  

 

2022 Calendar – Term 1: 
 

FEBRUARY 
• Thu 17: District Swimming Carnival, Fitzroy Pool 
 
 

MARCH 
• Tue 1: Divisional Swimming Carnival 

• Fri 4: Summer Sport v Fairfield (H) 

• Sat 5: Bell Community Carnival (Fete) 
• Fri 11: Summer Sport v St Mary’s (H) 

• Mon 14: Labour Day Public Holiday 

• Fri 18: Summer Sport v Thornbury (A) 

• Tue 22: Regional Swimming, WaterMarc 

• Wed 23: Young Leaders Conference 

• Thu 24: GRIP Leadership Conference 

• Fri 25: Summer Sport v Wales Street (H) 

 
 
 

APRIL 
• Fri 1: Summer Sport v Northcote (A) 

• Mon 4: Regional Tennis 

• Fri 8: Final Day Term 1, 2.30pm dismissal 
 
 
 

2022 School Terms: 

Term 1:    Monday 31 January to Friday 8 April 
Term 2:    Tuesday 26 April to Friday 24 June 
Term 3:    Monday 11 July to Friday 16 September 
Term 4:    Monday 3 October to Friday 20 December 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Music Ensemble Auditions 2022  
  
Auditions for the Rock Band and Senior Vocal Ensemble will commence next week (Week 2). Grade 5 and 6 students 
have been given the opportunity to sign up during their Music class this week. Vocal auditions will be held first, 
followed by instrumental auditions. These usually run over several weeks due to the large number of students 
interested.   
  
I have spoken in detail with Grade 5 and 6 students about the process and expectations, should they decide to 
audition.  
 

• Students can audition by singing or playing an instrument (or both).  
• They should prepare one (or two) short piece/s (approx. 30-45 seconds per piece) that showcases the best 

of what they can do.  
• Two questions will also be asked: Why do you want to be in an ensemble? What strengths can you bring to 

the group? This gives students the opportunity to add anything else they want me to know (e.g. 
musical/dance/drama passion they might have, music lessons undertaken, song writing they might be 
doing, confidence or personal goal they are working on, etc).   

  
I will endeavour to inform students which day their audition will be held so they can be prepared or bring their own 
instrument if need be.   
  
I encourage all interested students to audition as it is a great experience, regardless of the outcome. I look forward 
to hearing all the musical talent that Bell has to offer in the coming weeks!  
  
Ms S 
 

  



School Values:  Creativity, Respect, Resilience, Curiosity, Collaboration P7 

2022 Grade 6 Student Leadership Positions: 
 

At Bell Primary School we are committed to building the capacity of student voice, agency and leadership to promote 
greater school pride. Through various leadership conferences and workshops, we endeavour to empower students 
to influence change and provide them with opportunities to collaborate and make decisions, with adults, around 
school programs they value, by directing and taking responsibility for the launch and/or proposed changes of these 
programs. 
 

In 2022, five new leadership initiatives have been established for interested Year 6 students to apply for. The role 
descriptions of these positions (outlined by 2021 students) are open for negotiation/change once students are 
elected to roles. The application and selection process for each position has been decided on through consultation 
with students and staff who will be working closely with students in each role. This means our Grade 6 leadership 
positions will go from 10 in previous years to 42 in 2022. 
 

Position Role description Number of 
positions 

Application & 
Selection 

Date 

School 
Captains 

• Oversee the Student Leadership groups, 

working with David and Emma on key 

aspects 

• Run assemblies and other special events 

• School representatives when dignitaries 

come to visit 

• Work with JSC on identified school 

improvement initiatives 

• Lead whole school ‘student voice’ activities 

seeking input for big ideas 

4 Applicants to present 
a speech to year 5/6 
students & teachers. 
 
5/6 students & all 
teachers to vote. 
 
Shortlisted 
candidates will be 
informally 
interviewed by 
leadership for final 
selection. 

 
Wednesday 9th 

February 

Junior School 
Council Reps 

• Represent their grades and P-2 grades at 

JSC meetings 

• Work with School Captains on whole 

school ‘student voice’ activities to seek 

input for big ideas 

• Other roles within JSC responsibilities 

including co-organising multi-age special 

events eg Science days, Maths days, 

Literacy days. 

• Organising Fundraising events, eg. Worlds 

Greatest Shave, etc. 

6 
(3 reps + 3 

vice) 
 

 
Individual classes will 
conduct a blind peer 
vote. 

 
Tuesday 15th 

February 

House 
Captains (new) 

• Create new house system across the 

school with school captains 

• Assist with Sports events organisation eg 

Bell Aths Carnival (Gr 4-6), Swimming 

Carnival (Gr 3-6), Mini - Aths Carnival (P-3), 

fun runs/cross country 

• Assist with organising Multi-age activities 
eg Science days, Maths days., Literacy 
days, Spelling Bee working with JSC and SC 

• Run ‘nude food’ systems/awards programs 
across the school to promote sustainability 

8 
(2 per 
House) 

Applicants to present 
a speech to year 5/6 
students & teachers 
 
Year 5/6 students & 
teachers, specialist 
teachers and 
leadership to 
participate in a blind 
vote. 
 

 
 
TBA - February 
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Prep Buddy 
Leaders (new) 

• Help plan buddy sessions with the Grade 6 

and Prep teachers 

• Engaging with the preps 

• Helping Preps with specific lessons (max = 

once a week) 

• Get feedback from Gr 6s and Preps about 

types of activities to be considered 

• Help preps with things that may be hard for 

them. 

6 Students to submit 
an application, 
shortlisted 
candidates will be 
interviewed by a 
panel of prep & year 
6 teachers. 

 
 
TBA - February 

Library 
Leaders (new) 

• Keep the Library tidy and books organised  

• Promote a love of literature eg introduce 

new books to classes 

• Help with displays and designs  

• Get feedback about making the library even 

better 

• Help with the borrowing system and teach 

other students how to use the system  

6 Students to submit 
an application, 
successful applicants 
will be selected by 
Emma (Library 
Leader) & Lisa 
McLeish (Literacy 
Leader). 

 
 
TBA - February 

Specialist 
Leaders (new) 

• The leaders will (sometimes) help teach 

younger year levels the specialist classes 

that they are leaders of 

• The leaders will help organise school 

events that have to do with that specialist 

subject. 

• Help specialist teachers with equipment 

set up & resource management. 

8  
(2 per 

specialist) 

Students to submit an 
application, 
successful applicants 
will be selected by 
Specialist teachers. 

 
 
TBA - February 

Technology 
Leaders (new) 

• Help younger years with the ipads/other 

devices 

• Make sure Chromebooks are charging 

• Basic troubleshooting 

• Teach kids how to use the new IT 

equipment eg robotics, beebots etc 

• Support the Digi-Tech team of teachers 

4 Students to submit an 
application, 
successful applicants 
will be selected by 
Digi-Tech Team. 

 
 
TBA - February 

 

** Please note:  School Captains & JSC Reps will be attending the Young Leaders Conference – Wed 23 March 

   All other Leaders will be attending the GRIP Leadership Conference – Thu 24 March 
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Junior School Council News: 
 

It’s a new year and we are keen to get the ball rolling with a new JSC team, elections will be held in the coming 
weeks.  
 

If your child is interested in participating in this year’s elections, please have a chat to them about the role and skills 
required to be a JSC rep (see below), as well as the commitment to weekly meetings.  A meeting will be held during 
class time each fortnight and during a lunchtime every alternate week so as to minimise disruptions to learning and 
play times. Individual classes will hold elections at different times throughout Week 4 (14 – 18 Feb), class teachers 
will advise their students on specific dates.  Grade 6 JSC elections will be held earlier in Week 3. 
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From the Wellbeing Office:  Child Safe 
 

Bell Primary School is committed to the safety and 
wellbeing of all children and young people. This will be the 
primary focus of our care and decision-making. 
 

Bell Primary School has zero tolerance for child abuse. 
 

We are committed to providing a child safe environment 
where children and young people are safe and feel safe, 
and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their 
lives. Particular attention will be paid to the cultural safety 
of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children and 
children from culturally and/or linguistically diverse 
backgrounds, as well as the safety of children with a 
disability and children who are vulnerable. 
 

Every person involved in Bell Primary School has a 
responsibility to understand the important and specific 
role they play individually and collectively to ensure that 
the wellbeing and safety of all children and young people 
is at the forefront of all they do and every decision they 
make. 
 

On arrival at Bell Primary School, all volunteers, visitors 
and contractors must make contact with the office, sign in 
at the front desk and wear a visitor’s badge while on site. 
 
Please CLICK HERE to see specific policies on our website. 
 

Parentline: 
 

Parentline is a phone service for parents and carers of children from 
birth to 18 years old. They offer confidential and anonymous 
counselling and support on parenting issues. 
 

What they do: 
The qualified counsellors are available to: 

• talk about any issues to do with parenting and relationships  
• help with ways to cope and be a positive parent 
• help with families’ wellbeing and resilience 
• connect parents with services in their area. 

 

Your call: 
• Calls are confidential and anonymous. 
• Calls are not time limited and parents can call back as often 

as needed. 
• Qualified and experienced counsellors have social work or psychology backgrounds.  

 

Some reasons to ring Parentline include: 
• child behaviour and development 
• parent / carer child relationships 
• education 
• bullying 
• living with teenagers 
• family violence 
• family breakdown 
• parental stress 

  

https://www.bellps.vic.edu.au/page/195/Policies
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For the Bell Community: 
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Come and try orienteering - the adventure sport that the whole family can do together! 
Local orienteering club, Melbourne Forest Racers, are hosting a series of FREE introductory orienteering sessions 
at Princes Park in Carlton North. Bell PS Primary School has a number of students who are involved in the 
orienteering community and we would love to welcome all students and parents from the school to come along to 
these sessions to see just how fun this family sport is. 
 
New to orienteering? 
It's a trail run (and often an off-trail run!) with a difference - an orienteering race doesn't follow a set route. Instead, 
you have to visit a series of checkpoints and register each one with an electronic timing chip (we’ll lend one to you 
on the day). The checkpoints are marked by flags on the ground and may be along paths, fences, buildings or garden 
beds. The challenge is to race between each one, choosing your own route between the checkpoints, using a special 
detailed colour orienteering map (which you get to keep too). 
 
The three Princes Park intro sessions will run on Saturday 29 Jan, 5 Feb and 12 Feb. Come and start anytime from 
9:00am – 10:30am, meeting at the northeast side of Ikon Park Stadium, near the roundabout at the junction of 
Bowen Crescent and Garton Street. These sessions will be run in a COVID-safe manner and more details are 
available here: https://mfrorienteering.com.au/princes_park/ or contact mfracers@gmail.com 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgoo.gl%2Fmaps%2FV9WWvtVgXqWERcFY8&data=04%7C01%7Cbell.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C4db3bea9065e41304d9508d9e3d37cf9%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637791320774478498%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&sdata=T48bbibuko3xBb6DDTWI3PlDukY56uviCvAc%2Fb5sbqc%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmfrorienteering.com.au%2Fprinces_park%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cbell.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C4db3bea9065e41304d9508d9e3d37cf9%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637791320774478498%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&sdata=UOO3c2BAMJ%2BdvhU4otApvWR0f71chywv6oYP%2Ftx5vr8%3D&reserved=0
mailto:mfracers@gmail.com
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Bell French Club 

Foreign language learning strengthens critical and creative thinking, informs 
one’s mother tongue, and opens up a world of possibilities.  
 

We have been operating at Bell PS for 10 years, almost always at capacity. We 
help foster curiosity and a sense of achievement. Our early cohorts are 
now in Year 11 and 12 and embracing French at VCE level.  
 

Small group learning with a highly experienced 
teacher.   Children of all ages and experience welcome. 
 

• Thursdays:  3.45-4.45pm  

• Room 11 
 

Jim Callahan 
jim.callahan@lcfclubs.com.au 
0432 719 034 
 

 

mailto:jim.callahan@lcfclubs.com.au
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